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Cody Mroczek named boys track and field head coach at Scotus Central Catholic 

(Columbus, Neb.)  Scotus Central Catholic is pleased to announce that Cody 
Mroczek will be the new boys track and field head coach starting in the 2024-2025 school 
year. Former head coach, Joe Schoenfelder will still be with the program as an assistant 
coach, we want to thank Joe for serving as head boys track coach since 2018. 

 Mroczek, a Scotus graduate in 2017, has always had a passion for track and field. 
He holds the school record in the long jump and was a three-time state champion in the 
400-meter dash in Class B. After high school, Mroczek went to the University of Nebraska-
Lincoln, majoring in business, marketing and information technology education and ran 
on the track team. He was Academic All-Big Ten in 2019, 2021 and 2022. 

 Mroczek started his full-time teaching career at Scotus in the fall of 2022. He’s been 
an assistant track and field coach for the past two seasons for the Shamrocks. Mroczek is 
also an assistant cross country and boys basketball coach.  

Mroczek is very excited to take the Shamrocks to the next level on the track. “There 
is a long tradition of Scotus athletes in the track and field program, I’m excited to continue 
that tradition and grow it into a consistent state qualifying program in Class B.” said 
Mroczek. 

When asked why he loves coaching track he said, “The nice thing about track is, it 
can be a team sport, but also kids compete with themselves. It’s a great feeling seeing a 
kid smile when they realized they beat a personal record. That’s a big reason why I love 
coaching.” 

 We are excited to have Cody Mroczek lead our boys track and field program into the 
future. 


